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Longstone Community Council
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 11 June 2018 at 7:30 pm in Longstone Primary School, Redhall Grove.



JA welcomed everyone to the meeting

1
Membership present and apologies

Elected members:

John Allan (Vice-Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), Robert Gardiner, Jean Marr, Margaret Campbell, Rosalind Lennie (Minutes Secretary).

Nominated representatives:

none

Ex Officio:

Cllrs Denis Dixon and Ashley Graczyk.

In attendance:
PC Graham Howie (4179E).

Public visitors: 2

Apologies for absence were received from elected members Des Laughney and Ann Watt and from the acting head teacher of Redhall School (Charlotte Chiswick). The Head Teacher of Longstone Primary School (Angela Pearston) had indicated that she was unable to attend. 
2
The Minutes of the meeting held on 28 May 2018 were approved. 

3
Police report 
PC Howie reported on police activity in our area in May (recorded by PC Mauchline). No housebreakings; 2 assaults in ward 7; 1 traffic offence in ward 9; PC Mauchline had had to warn 2 drivers about speeding in Kingsknowe Road North (speed checks will continue); 1 shoplifting and several people failing to pay for fuel (often forgetfulness); 1theft of cycle in ward 7, 1 theft of motor vehicle and sports items from Kinsgknowe Golf Club in ward 9; no hate crimes. 6 calls re public nuisance from ward 7. Reminded re Police 2026 plan out for consultation [see https://consult.scotland.police.uk/consultation/2026/]. PC Howie was thanked for his report. 
4
Matter arising from the last minutes but not covered elsewhere in the agenda: none
5
Memorial ‘outdoor classroom’
SC reported that he had received two estimates for renovation. One was obtained with the help of a retired landscape gardener. This was for £1250, but included pruning willow trees adjacent to the classroom. He listed the breakdown of the estimate. It assumed that we would kill the weeds growing in the planter. Another was from a tradesman known to SC who limited his estimate to £650, what SC had told him all we could afford, and so was limited to joinery repairs and trimming trees and shrubs. Both estimates include staining the timber work with preservative. SC noted that we had not asked for any work on the willow trees, which he felt we should not touch. Discussion covered getting children involved in planting, the fact that the classroom had been neglected for 11 years and the need to obtain a commitment from the school that a renovated classroom would be used and maintained. JA suggested remitting the matter to the next meeting, but SC pointed out that if work was not done this summer, it would not be done for a whole year. SC has asked AP re gardening project. Meeting suggested between our Chair and AP. DD suggested grant funding. SC explained that one object was to reduce our inflated bank balance and he listed the balance in the accounts of several other community councils in SW and S Edinburgh (ranged from £673 to £1400). He advised that we are not supposed to have more than twice our grant in our account (~£1400). Can Redhall School be involved? No decision was made on this matter.
6
Planning and development
6.1
Proposed redevelopment of Westside Motors as student housing. SC explained that, due to a failure of CEC’s alert system, he was not aware of the planners’ report on this proposal until he was informed another party that it had come before the Development Managements Subcommittee on 6 June. But it had been withdrawn for the planners to review the matter of daylighting. He pointed out that this had been done in the name of Cllr Dixon (unexplained). The application had been scheduled to be approved without debate. SC understood that the next DMSC meeting was on 20 June, when the application might return for debate. 
7
Meetings attended

It was noted that DL had been unable so far to report on meetings he had attended.
8
Environmental matters

8.1
SC asked cllrs re CEC’s working group on graffiti and reported that CEC still didn’t remove graffiti. Network Rail still not removed graffiti from Bridge 136. 
8.2
SC reported fly-tipped material dumped beside path off Hawmuirside (between railway and canal). Cleansing had not acted. 
8.3
Still waiting for CEC to send someone to discuss gritting but DD thought this had been arranged. He is to contact SC. 

9
Councillors’ report

Cllr Dixon noted the next SW Locality meeting in City Chambers and suggested we send a representative (SC declined because of difficulty hearing). Cllr Graczyk commented on litter, grass cutting, pot holes, tree roots adjacent to the Longstone Inn, the Broomhouse Festival, the Gorgie Event and graffiti on street furniture owned by service companies. She wanted to do something for Longstone. SC asked about her tweets to @edinhelp.
10
Treasurer’s report
SC reported no transactions since the last meeting. So the bank balance remained at £2053.59.
11
Correspondence
SC reported a letter from Road Safety technician Katie Green advising that a pedestrian refuge island was planned to be installed on Lanark Road by the junction with Kingsknowe Park (street; not a park). At present there is only a traffic splitter island. Her estimate was that this work would be done in the financial year 2019/20. SC reminded that we had joined calls for an island of any sort by the junction with Kingsknowe Road South. 
12
AOCB
MC commented on the redevelopment planned for the Westside Motors site. Lacked any housing component. Why no solar panels? Use of bikes hazardous in that area but students will have cars for which there is little provision. What impact on the towpaths? Why is local opinion ignored?
13
The next meeting will be on Monday 10 September 2018 in Longstone Primary School. 
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